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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

The year has really begun with a lot of
enthusiasm. Thanks to Beverly Wandling and Jan
Duffy we are now in position to grant a scholarship
in the Spring. What a great agenda for the year
and you, the members, are making it happen.

The September
meeting is a joint
meeting with the Des
Moines Club. It would
be fantastic if we could

have a superior
attendance. The
speaker is  Alfredo

Parish, who if you haven’t heard of him, is a
champion of the down trodden. I am personally
looking forward to meeting him.

October is our membership drive month so
sharpen your pencils and turn in your names. It
proves to be a fun evening for all. We are a group
of professional women, who can make a difference
for each other and our community. We have a lot
to offer in an organization.

Kathy Strum
President

ATTENTION, MEMBERS!!!

DON’'T FORGET TO SEND IN YOUR
MEMBERSHIP DUES PAYMENTS TO KATE
MULDER AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. WE NEED
YOU ALL.

REGULAR MEMBERSHIP MEETING

DATE: Tuesday, September 15, 1992

TIME: 5:45 PM
6:15 PM
7:00 PM

Networking
Dinner
Program
PLACE: The Boulevard

209 N. Ankeny Blvd.
(Hwy. 69), Ankeny
MENU/COST: 8 0z. New York Strip $13.00
Baked Halibut $14.00
Baked Lasagna $13.00
RESERVATIONS: Judy Farthing
Ames 233-2784
Nevada 382-6596
DEADLINE: Noon, Thursday
September 10, 1992
PROGRAM: Alfredo Parish
Attorney at Law

NETWORKING LUNCHEON

September 24, 1992 da Vinci’s Pizza
2514 Chamberlain Street
Ames

The networking luncheon starts at noon. If you
have a special place you would like to lunch at,
contact Josie Niemand at 294-5214.




First Annual ASWA
Garage Sale

In an attempt to raise funds for a Scholarship to be
awarded in May of 1993, we are planning to have a
garage sale on Saturday, September 12. We are asking
that all members donate whatever items they have
available. In discussion it was agreed that adult clothing
tends to sell very poorly, so any adult clothing items
should be kept to a minimum.

In an effort to make this
go as smoothly as
possible, the following

procedures should be
followed:

1. Bring all items to Jan
Duffy’s house, 2935
Eisenhower, Ames, from
2:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on Friday, September 11.

2. All items should be priced before they are delivered.

3. The sale will run Saturday from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
We will need at least 4 volunteers to help with the sale.

4. At the conclusion of the sale, all items will be taken
to the Salvation Army. If you wish any of your items to
be returned, please pick them up by 5:00 p.m. Saturday.

If anyone has any questions, please contact me at home
(232-2213) or work (294-1481).

Jan Duffy
Scholarship Fundraising Chair

AMENDMENTS TO BYLAWS

Our Board proposes the following changes to our bylaws.
Several of these are to conform to National’s bylaws and
will be so indicated. These bylaws changes will be voted
on at the October membership meeting.

PROPOSED: (Conform to National)

Article III, Section 1 (MEMBERSHIP). Prospective
members shall be endorsed by a member in good standing

CURRENT:

Article III, Section 1 (MEMBERSHIP). Prospective
members shall be endorsed by two members in good
standing . . .

PROPOSED: (Conform to National)

Article ITI, Section 1, Paragraph E (3) (MEMBERSHIP).
Retired members shall retain the privileges or rights of
the Society as regular or associate members, respectively.

CURRENT:

Article I1I, Section 1, Paragraph E (3) (MEMBERSHIP).
Retired members shall have all the privileges and rights
of the Chapter except that they shall not hold elective
office.

PROPOSED:

Article XI, Section 1 (DUES). (Add the following
sentence at the end of the paragraph.) Annual dues for
retired members shall be $5.00 per year, plus the amount
of membership dues payable to the national organization.

CURRENT:

Article XI, Section 1 (DUES). (No reference to retired
members in this section.)

REPLACE "Chairman" with "Chair(s)" in each of the
following bylaws:

Article VII, Section 4 (BOARD OF DIRECTORS). Each
member of the Board of Directors shall serve as chair of
such standing committees as may be assigned by the
President and approved by the Board of Directors.

Article VIII, Section 2, Paragraph A (COMMITTEES).
The Chairs of these committees shall be appointed by the
President and approved by the Board of Directors.

Article VIII, Section 2, Paragraph B (COMMITTEES).
Members of the committees shall be selected by the
respective Chairs with the approval of the President.

Article IX, Section 2 (NOMINATIONS AND
ELECTIONS). The Chair of this committee shall be

appointed by the Board of Directors.

Article XIV, Section 2 (AMENDMENTS). All
amemdments adopted by this Chapter shall be submitted
to the National Bylaws Chair for approval before
becoming effective.
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Ames Chapter No. 158

American Society of Women Accountants
Board of Directors Meeting
August 13, 1992

CALL TO ORDER: The regular monthly meeting of the board of directors, Ames Chapter, was brought to order
at approximately 5:10 p.m. on Thursday, August 13, 1992, at Country Kitchen restaurant, Ames, lowa, President
Kathleen Strum presiding.

QUORUM: A quorum was present.

ATTENDANCE: The following board members were in attendance: Kathy Strum, Karen Jacobson, Kate Mulder,
Stephanie Fox, Nancy Campbell, Beverly Wandling, and Deb Gould.

BUSINESS:

Karen Jacobson made the motion to approve the June Board Minutes. Stephanie Fox seconded the motion and the
motion carried. ;

Treasurer’s Report: As of July 31, 1992, there was $564.17 in the checking account. The report was placed on
file for audit. A preliminary budget was presented by Kate Mulder, Treasurer.

Committee Reports:

Administrative Reporting: Deb Matney is resigning as committee chair. Kathy Strum, President will

be visiting with Deb regarding this matter.

Bulletin: Deadline for September. bulletin is August 21, 1992.

Bylaws: Action needs to be taken to update bylaws.

Education & Legislation: No report.

Hospitality: Judy Farthing and Beverly Wandling have meeting places all set up for the year.

Member Relations: The next noon networking luncheon will be August 25, 1992 at The Mandarin.

Membership: Nancy Campbell made the motion to approve Jodi Adams-Hein’s membership. Deb Gould seconded
the motion and the motion carried subject to National approval. Karen Jacobson made the motion to approve
inactive status for Mary Inger and to forego local dues and pay national dues. Kate Mulder seconded the motion
and the motion carried.

Program: No report.

Public Relations: Board recommended to continue Meals on Wheels program through December, 1992.
Publicity: No report.

Student Activities: No report,

Scholarship: Kate Mulder made the motion to have fund raising events to raise money to be used for scholarships.
Stephanie Fox seconded the motion and the motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS: Stehanie Fox discussed ordering new brochures from National.
NEW BUSINESS: Kate Mulder made the motion to recommend to members to give ASWA pins to new members.

Stephanie Fox seconded the motion and the motion carried. Beverly Wandling has consented to be our delegate
to the October National Meeting in California subject to approval.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: The next board meeting is October 14, 1992, 5:00 p.m. at Aunt Maude’s.
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjorned at approximately 5.45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah Gould, Secretary




Ames Chapter No. 158

American Society of Women Accountants
Membership Meeting
August 13, 1992

CALL TO ORDER: The August meeting of the Ames Chapter No. 158 of the American Society of Women
Accountants was called to order at approximately 6:02 p.m. on August 13, 1992, at Country Kitchen Restaurant,
President Kathleen Strum presiding.

QUORUM: A quorum was present.
ATTENDANCE: There were 17 members and 1 guest in attendance.

PROGRAM: Beverly Wandling presented ideas for T-Shirts to sell at The National Conference in California in
October. Members helped choose logos for the shirts.

BUSINESS: Stephanie Fox made the motion to approve the May 14, and June 11, 1992 membership meeting
minutes and the June 11, 1992 board meeting minutes. Kim Supersynski seconded the motion and the motion
carried.

Treasurer’s Report: The July 31, 1992 bank balance was $564.17. The report will be placed on file for audit.
Jeanne Beidler of Northup, Haines, and Associates plans to complete the 1991-1992 audit in the next two weeks.
Committee Reports: ’

Administrative Reporting: Deb Matney is planning to resign.

Bulletin: Deadline for the September bulletin is Sept. 21, 1992.

Bylaws: Some changes are needed. Joan Rost was not present.

Member Relations; Networking luncheon at The Mandarin August 25, 1992.

Membership: Janice Griffin was presented her certificate and welcomed to the organization by President Kathleen
Strum and Treasurer Kate Mulder who sponsored Janice. Jodi Adams-Hein’s application will be sent to National
for approval.

Program: Beverly Wandling has all programs scheduled but one or two may be subject to change.

Public Relations: Public Relations Dinner will be November 12, 1992 at the Holiday Gateway Inn with Joan
Johanson speaking.

Publicity: Meals on Wheels will continue through December and discussion was made for doing some Telethon
work by ASWA Members.

OLD BUSINESS: None Reported.

NEW BUSINESS: Jan Duffy made the motion to elect Beverly Wandling as our delegate to the National
Conference in California with Betsy Scott as alternate. Judy Farthing seconded the motion and the motion carried.
Discussion was conducted to choose criteria for the scholarship awards with Jan Duffy agreeing to draft a list of
criteria.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Networking luncheon will be August 25, 1992 at the Mandarin. The next membership
meeting will be a joint meeting with the Des Moines chapter on September 15, 1992. The place and time are still
not planned at this time, It was suggested that we carpool. Our delegate elect is Beverly Wandling with Betsy
Scott, Area Director as alternate for the National Joint Meeting in Newport Beach, California October 15-17, 1992
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjorned at approximately at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah Gould, Secretary




MEMBER PROFILE INFORMATION

NAME:

PREFERRED MAILING ADDRESS: Home Business

HOME ADDRESS/PHONE:

BUSINESS ADDRESS/PHONE:!:

JOB DESCRIPTION/TITLE:

BIRTHDAY:

EDUCATIONAL BACKGROUND:

CERTIFICATIONS:

CAREER/EMPLOYMENT HISTORY:

ACCOMPLISHMENTS:

FAMILY INFORMATION:

OUTSIDE INTERESTS/HOBBIES:

ASWA INVOLVEMENT:

OTHER INFORMATION:

The Bulletin Committee requests your cooperation in completing the above profile sheet for
future Bulletin articles and for the yearbook. Please return as soon as possible to our Member

Relations Chair: Josie Niemand, 917 Yuma Circle, Ames, Iowa 50010. THANK YOU!!
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

DATE EVENT
September 12, ;1992 Scholarship Fundraising Garage Sale
September 15, 1992 Joint Meeting with Des Moines Chapter
September 24, 1992 Networking Luncheon
October 8, 1992 Board and Regular Membership Meetings
October 15-17, 1992 ‘ Joint Annual Meeting, Newport Beach, California
November 12, 1992 Public Relations Dinner




